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Last Chance
At CivicPlus, our goal is to keep you informed on the latest news and 
trends impacting local government. We also want to ensure that we're

only sending you the content you want and need. If you do not 
manage your preferences, we will be removing you from all future

emails.

Click the link below to manage your email preferences and to tell us if 
you want to receive:

- The CivicPulse monthly newsletter 

- Quarterly product enhancements

- News on upcoming educational events 

- Civic tips and best practices

Manage My Email Preferences

The Integrated Technology Platform 
for Local Government

CivicPlus, 302 South 4th Street, Suite 500, Manhattan, Kansas

Manage your email preferences

mailto:puckett@civicplus.com
mailto:CivicPlus%20%3Cpuckett@civicplus.com%3E
mailto:kester@aging.sc.gov



